Serving the Children of the World | August 2, 2025

IWanis s Neec



Captured Moment from This Past Week...



Key Club Division Council Meeting

It was inspiring to see the growth in public speaking and organizational skills exhibited last Saturday by Naveen Soto, the Key Club Division 64 Lt. Governor. He conducted his first Division Council Meeting and did a truly great job! He asked attendees to bring canned food to be given to people staying in the West Portland Ronald McDonald House. He started the meeting with a Key Club Trivia game which shared a lot of information about the Key Club organization in a fun way that engaged the interest of the attendees. He invited the Kiwanis LTG, Susie Meyer, to speak about the Key Club and Kiwanis connection. There were more learning activities and there were prizes for winners in knowledge competitions. Naveen finished with time spent making thoughtful cards to be taken, with the canned food, to the nearest Ronald McDonald House.

At-A-Glance



A Calendar of This Coming Week's Activities

August 3 – 9

Sunday	
Monday	• Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
	• Key Club Board meeting at Starbucks at 6:15 p.m.
	Division Council Meeting at Courtyard Village or via Zoom at 6:30 p.m.
Tuesday	• Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
Wednesday	• Lunchtime Meeting at Murrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m.
Thursday	Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Friday	
Saturday	• Fantasy Yarn Wigs at Sherwood United Methodist Church at 10:00 a.m.

Plan ahead for these special opportunities next week:

- Tuesday, August 12th Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
- Wednesday, August 13th Evening Kiwanis meeting at El Guajillo Mexican Restaurant at 6:15 p.m.

0f n0te*

• There have been a couple of memorable projects we did this past weekend. Thank you to all who helped at the Beaverton Food Bank on Saturday! Here is our group... we had several members, plus a Key Clubber and one special guest, (visiting Robby from Nebraska)!



 Working the table at the Tigard Farmer's Market felt like a truly successful endeavor, with several people showing interest in all we do! The Little Free Library was a huge success, as was the Plinko game.





- A special thank you also goes to those who worked at the Sunday Parkways! It was another successful day of service for those who participated!
- Wednesday's Mexican Dominoes get-together was a winner!. Everyone had a great time! A
 very BIG thanks goes to Bill and Barb Pennell for opening their home and setting everything
 up!





• Finally, on Friday, we had Kiwanis members assisting the Key Club with their Face Paining table at the Tualatin Wildlife Refuge Festival. They were fundraising for the Ronald McDonald House Charities... which is the new PNW Key Club District Project.









Keeping families close®

- Enough about what happened last week... on to what's coming! Today, members
 are again assisting the Key Clubbers, from noon to 7:00 p.m., with their face-painting
 project at the Tualatin Wildlife Refuge Festival.
- In addition, many of us will be honoring long-time Kiwanis member Bruce Kaiser at his memorial service at the Tigard United Methodist Church at 2:00 p.m.
- There are two events occurring Monday evening. However, one is a Key Club Board meeting, and only Sue needs to go to that!
- The second event is the Division Council Meeting. You can go in-person to the Courtyard Village, or you can attend via Zoom. The speaker will be the Key Club Lt. Governor from Division 65. The meeting starts at 6:30 p.m. A forwarded email will be sent, in advance. Within the email, you will find the link for Zoom.
- Tuesday sees us with another opportunity to help the Hillsboro Club with their Tuesday Night Market. As always, the workers doing Alcohol Monitoring need to show up at 4:45 p.m.
- On Wednesday, August 6th we'll be holding our first meeting of the new month.
 Please be at the Murrayhill Taphouse around 11:45 a.m. It looks like we may have at least one Sherwood Key Club scholarship recipient at the meeting.
- Also at the Wednesday meeting, be prepared with either cash or a check, if you wish to donate to the KDCCP, (Kiwanis Doernbecher Children's Cancer Program). Our club will be sending off our annual donation after we see what personal donations people wish to add to the \$1540 we have already fundraised. George says that he will be bringing a "BIG" jar for passing around!
- Saturday is a very important activity. It's always special when there is a division-wide service project in which we can participate! Please free up your calendar, if possible, to attend the Fantasy Yarn Wigs workshop being held at the Sherwood United Methodist Church starting at 10:00 a.m. and ending at 12:30 p.m. Attendees will be making decorations for the wigs and creating cards to give to the children. Here is the QR Code to sign up to be there.

